
 Loppergarth Playground & Community Group 
 

14th May 2019  at The Wellington Inn, Loppergarth 

 
Present: Lynne, Angela, Ann, Julie, Joe & Julia 
 

Apologies: Ang 
 

Minutes from the last meeting: Taken as a true and accurate record 
 

Actions from last meeting: 
 
Potholes in the car park – we are still awaiting quotes for tarmac, Guy Timperley from 
Cumbria County Council is chasing this up. 
 

Telephone box windows are still to be done. (see AOB) 
 

Maintainence: 
 
Report was OK this month, all jobs having been done. 
 

• Gate has been painted 
• Timber around the apparatus has been removed 
• Bench has been fixed and awaiting PC to attach the 1953 WI plaque to it. 
• Cracks on the stone wall still to be investigated – Greg? 
• Hedges and edges of footpath need trimming back. 
• Lynne wants to buy more flowering plants for the planters. 

 
 

Fundraising:   
 
We will need to raise another £2,000 - £3,000 in order to replace the old climbing frame 
with two new pieces of equipment. 
 

• A Casino night to be arranged in the Autumn and another Race night in the winter. 
• Lynne suggested running a local Lottery which was discussed. 
• Angela offered to make and sell jam to help raise funds. 

 

Any Other Business: 
 
It was agreed that we should obtain professional quotes for sanding down and repainting 
the telephone box. (A monetary prize was awarded by BT in 2012 for the Box). As a 
landmark in the village we all felt that it needs to look smart. 
 
 
 
Date for next meeting:        9th July 2019                       Meeting closed at:  8.20 
 


